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Dear Mr. Trivedi: 

 

We have reviewed your response and have the following comment. 

1. We reissue our prior comment. As your response noted, Item 1009(a) of 

Regulation M-A requires disclosure of the identity of persons directly or 

indirectly employed, retained or to be compensated to make solicitations or 

recommendations in connection with the transaction. Your disclosure indicates 

that you discussed the offer with your financial advisor(s) in connection with 

making a recommendation to your security holders, in this case, to remain neutral 

as to the offer. Thus, the disclosure is required under both Item 1009(a) of 

Regulation M-A and Item 1011(c) of Regulation M-A as material disclosure in 

support of your decision to remain neutral as to the offer, which is disclosed 

pursuant to Item 1012(a) and (b) of Regulation M-A. Also, tell us, with a view 

toward revised disclosure, whether the financial advisor was compensated 

separately for its advice on the current offer. 

 

Please direct any questions to me at (202) 551-3619. 

 

      Sincerely, 

 

      /s/ Daniel F. Duchovny 

      Daniel F. Duchovny 

      Special Counsel 

      Office of Mergers and Acquisitions 


